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NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 

 NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a public hearing pursuant to Article 18-A of the New 

York General Municipal Law will be held by the Steuben County Industrial Development Agency 

(the "Agency") on Wednesday, August 17, 2022, at 11:00 a.m., local time, at the Agency's offices 

located at 7234 Route 54 North, Bath, New York 14810, in connection with the following matter: 

 

MOMENTUM OF WESTERN NEW YORK, LLC, for itself and/or on behalf of an 

entity or entities formed or to be formed (collectively, the "Company"), has submitted an 

application to the Agency requesting the Agency's assistance with a certain project (the "Project") 

consisting of: (i) the acquisition of a leasehold or other interest in certain real property located at 

Industrial Park North in the Town of Bath, New York (the "Land", as may be subdivided and 

assigned a new address and tax parcel No.); (ii) the planning, design, construction and operation 

of an approximately 28,000 square foot material recovery and recycling facility (collectively, the 

"Improvements"); and (iii) the acquisition of and installation in and around the Land and the 

Improvements by the Company of certain items of machinery, equipment and other tangible 

personal property (the "Equipment"; and, together with the Land and the Improvements, the 

"Facility"). 

 

 The Agency contemplates that it will provide financial assistance (the "Financial 

Assistance") to the Company in the form of: (i) sales and use tax exemptions, (ii) mortgage 

recording tax exemption, and (iii) a partial real property tax abatement, consistent with the policies 

of the Agency. 

 

 The Agency also encourages all interested parties to submit written comments to the 

Agency, which will be included within the public hearing record. Any written comments may be 

sent to Steuben County Industrial Development Agency, Attention: Jill Staats, Deputy Director of 

Operations, 7234 Route 54 North, P.O. Box 393, Bath, New York 14810, and/or via email at 

jstaats@steubencountyida.com no later than Tuesday, August 16, 2022. 

 

 A representative of the Agency will be at the above-stated time and place to present a copy 

of the Company's Application and hear and accept written and oral comments from all persons 

with views in favor of, opposed to or otherwise relevant to the proposed Financial Assistance. 

 

Dated: August 6, 2022    STEUBEN COUNTY INDUSTRIAL 

       DEVELOPMENT AGENCY 

mailto:jstaats@steubencountyida.com

